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Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

KCC have produced a lighting design, as requested by the Parish Council.  This has been circulated separately. The cost of installing the lights is £9,368.58. KCC will adopt and maintain the lights for the commuted sum of £164.93.

Street Lights in Cliffsend Road is something residents, and some councillors, have been requesting for many years. KCC will not fund the lights. 

It is recommended that the Council approve this expenditure using budgeted funds.

Foads Hill Railway Crossing

Awaiting the installation of a wire mesh fence, plus the removal of the gap between the kerb and the fence (Network Rail will put in a backboard against the fence and fill the gap with concrete).

Network Rail have been asked to ensure that they reset the base for the street light, which was damaged during excavation work for the platform supporting the pole.

Network Rail have also been asked to remove the hedge cuttings, which having been sitting there since March 6, 2020.

I will also be raising the matter of some sort of environmental offset to mitigate the unnecessary removal of hedges (21 metres for a 9-metre platform).

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

Re the Raised Table Traffic Calming, it is planned that, by the time of the meeting, copies of the mail drop for residents in the top part of Foads Lane, Moyes Close, Sceales Drive and Greystones Road will have been delivered in order to seek their views on a raised table at the junction.

Funding

We are scheduled to hear from Southern Water during the week commencing April 12th. We have £7,500 contributions to date. If Southern Water commit £7,500, that will bring the total to £15,000, which is the estimate for installing the raised table.



